
Town of Ayer
Ayer Board of Selectmen

Meeting Minutes for Tuesday, June 3,2014, 7pm

Selectmenin Attendance: C. Hillman, Chair; J. Livingston,Vice Chair; G. Luca, Clerk
Also In Attendance: R. Pontbriand, Town Administrator

Call to Order: Meetingwas calledto order in OpenSessionat 7pm by ChairmanHillman.

Review and Approval of Agenda: R. Pontbriand thru the Chair requested that the July 4
Grand Marshall Item be moved to June 17th and an item #5 added under the Town
Administrator's Reportfor the Grove Pond Change Orderfor the Variable PumpDrivefunded
by the Green Communities Grant.

MOTION: Motion was made by G. Luca and seconded by J. Livingston to approve the
meeting agenda as amended. Motion passes 3-0.

Morris Babcock, Chair of the Planning Board request to add an agenda item.

C. Hillman informs M. Babcock that the request is out of order and inappropriate in that items
cannot be added to the agenda once the agenda is set but that he could address the Board under
Public Input which is next.

Public Input: M. Babcock, Chair of the Planning Board comes to the table to discuss the
issue(s) of the zeroing of the Planning Board Budget at the May 12, 2014 Ayer Town Meeting by
Town Meeting. An exchange between the Planning Board Chair and BOS Chair occurs
regarding inaccuracies of statements made by M. Babcock.

Note: The other three members of the Planning Board present, Mr. Jim Lucchesi, Mr. Rick
Roper, and Mr. Kyle Gordon approach the table and sit down.

The members of the Planning Board under Public Input state their concerns regarding the actions
ofTown Meeting onMay 12th and concerns about the future ofthe Planning Board and Zoning
Board Office after July 1, 2014.

The Town Administrator thru the BOS Chair offered clarifications on legal inaccuracies stated
by M. Babcock and explained that the services of Town Counsel would be available to assist the
Planning Board with any questions they have as well as the three pending Open Meeting Law
Complaints against the Planning Baord.

M. Babcock stressed that without an Office Manager there will be no one to greet and assist the
Public on Planning and Zoning matters at Town Hall. Additional concerns were stated by R.
Roper regarding having no funding for supplies and stamps as of July 1, 2014.












